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APALACHEE REGIONAL PLANNING COUNCIL
Conservation Centre Conference Room
2507 Callaway Road - Tallahassee, Florida

MINUTES - January 28, 2016

Item 1: Call to Order, Pledge of Allegiance and Roll Call
Chairman Merritt called the meeting to order at 10:30 am, led the Board in the Pledge of

Allegiance and asked all in attendance to introduce themselves for the Roll Call.

ARPC Board Members in Attendance:

Calhoun County Darrell McDougald

Don Stephens
Franklin County Brenda Ash
Gadsden County Brenda Holt

Karen Bass

Henry Grant

Ward McDaniel
Tony Justice

Gulf County

Jefferson County Stephen Walker
John Jones

Liberty County Dexter Barber
Woody Stewart

Wakulla County Randy Merritt

Ex-Officio Members in Attendance
Christina Coger
Virgie Bowen
Charles Harp

ARPC Staff in Attendance
Chris Rietow
Ed Blanton
Bruce Ballister
Joe Crozier
Kwentin Eastberg
Denise Imbler
Janice Watson

Others in Attendance
Suzanne Lex — FL Dept. of Transportation
Del Suggs — Big Bed Scenic Byway

Calhoun County Commissioner
Governor’s Appointee
Apalachicola City Commission
Gadsden County Commissioner
Havana Town Councilwoman
Governor’s Appointee

Gulf County Commissioner
Wewahitchka City Commissioner
Jefferson County Commissioner
Monticello City Councilman
Liberty County Commissioner
Bristol City Councilman
Wakulla County Commissioner

Northwest FL Water Management District
FL Dept. of Transportation
FL Dept. of Environmental Protection

Executive Director

ARPC Attorney

Senior Planner / Economic Development
Regional Planner / Environmental
Regional Planner / Transportation
Director of Emergency Planning Program
Finance Director/Loan Coordinator
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Chairman Merritt welcomed ARPC guests and asked that the records show a quorum of the
Apalachee Regional Planning Council in attendance.

item 2: Approval of the Agenda

A motion was made by John Jones to approve the agenda. The motion was seconded by
Henry Grant. A vote was taken and the motion carried unanimously.

Item 3: Approval of the Minutes

A motion was made by Henry Grant to approve the Minutes of the November 19, 2015 ARPC
Full Council Meeting as presented. The motion was seconded by Woody Stewart. A vote was

taken and the motion carried unanimously.

item 4: Big Bend Scenic Byway Presentation

Chris Rietow introduced Del Suggs of the Big Bend Scenic Byway (BBSB). Mr. Suggs shared with
the Board an extensive PowerPoint presentation on the many facets of the BBSB including
maps, history, and ecotourism potential of the 220 mile corridor. He explained that Phase 1,
the interpretive plan/media phase portion of the project, was substantially complete and gave
specific details about the plans for the establishment of primary kiosks and interpretive centers
to be constructed along primary byway access points. Mr. Suggs noted that there would also
be several small interpretive points in many of the small communities along the byway. Mr.
Suggs explained that the 37 planned exhibits along the Byway would cost approximately
$900,000 to build and stated that the project was almost ready to go to RFP and emphasized
that it would be a very tedious endeavor to purchase and develop the 37 different properties.
The Board questioned if all the roads were paved, and Mr. Suggs answered yes. Mr. Suggs also
emphasized that all grant funds previously received had been used solely for the development
of the BBSB as all staff functions had been performed by a host of volunteers. Mr. Suggs
encouraged the Board to review the additional information the BBSB. Chairman Merritt
thanked Mr. Suggs for his presentation, and Mr. Rietow agreed that ARPC staff would continue
to attend meetings of the BBSB and provide technical assistance as time permitted.

Item 5: REMI Presentation

Bruce Ballister of ARPC staff gave the Board a brief summary presentation outlining a few of the
potential capabilities of REMI, the ARPC’s Economic Development software modeling tool
which is available through ARPC staff to the member local governments. He shared the results
of a recent model prepared by ARPC staff for the upcoming redevelopment proposal at the
Lloyd I-10 interchange to outline the soft economic impacts of the project, and noted a copy of
the report included on page 29 of the Board package. Mr. Ballister explained that the REM|
software contained extremely comprehensive sources of data for all of Florida (and southern
Georgia) and reminded the Board that on the Economic Development page of the ARPC
website, detailed instructions were available on how to request a REMI model run for a

particular economic development project.
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item 6: Executive Director’s Report

A. Financial Report: Mr. Rietow reviewed with the Board the Budget Reports and the
Reconciled Check Registers as of November 30, 2015 and December 31, 2015, included in the
Board package beginning on page 13. He also reviewed with the Board the ARPC’s current list
of accounts payable and the current check register through January 22, 2016. Mr. Rietow also
reviewed a proposed budget amendment to the ARPC FY 15/16 Budget for the purpose of
incorporating additional contracts and revenue sources received since the adoption of the FY
15/16 Budget. He directed the Board to the detailed descriptions of the new revenue sources
and their respective expense line item changes in the worksheet included on page 22a of the

Board Package.

A motion was made by John Jones to approve the financial reports for November 2015 and
December 2015 and the FY 15/16 Budget Amendment as presented. The motion was
seconded by Henry Grant. A vote was taken and the motion carried unanimously.

A copy of the FY 15/16 Amended Budget is included to these minutes as “Attachment A”.

B. Staff Reports: Chris Rietow highlighted the following ARPC Program Reports prepared by
ARPC staff and included in the Board Package beginning on page 27. He asked the Board for
any questions in reference to the Staff Program Reports listed below and asked ARPC staff to
briefly update the Board on any additions to their reports included in the Board Package.

Economic Development Planning — Bruce Ballister
Emergency Planning — Denise Imbler & Chris Rietow
Revolving Loan Fund — Janice Watson
Transportation Planning — Kwentin Eastberg
Environmental Planning — Joe Crozier

Misc. Correspondence & Items of Interest

QU R WN R

Mr. Rietow handed out a Summary of the Council’s FY 15/16 Work Program which outlined new
projects, potential projects, existing projects and recently completed projects of the ARPC.

B-1: Bruce Ballister reported that ARPC staff continued to work with the Riparian County
Stakeholder Coalition (RCSC) and the Apalachicola-Chattahoochee-Flint Stakeholders (ACFS) in
support of the ongoing effort to bring a consensus solution to the 30-year legal war between
Florida, Georgia, and Alabama over equitable usage of the waters in the Apalachicola
Chattahoochee Flint River System. He reported that the ACFS had adopted a Sustainable Water
Management Plan (SWMP) in June 2015. Mr. Ballister reviewed a draft ARPC Resolution in

support of the adopted SWMP.

A motion was made by John Jones to approve ARPC Resolution 16-02 as presented. The
motion was seconded by Henry Grant. A vote was taken the motion carried unanimously.
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A copy of ARPC Resolution 16-02 is included to these minutes as “Attachment B”.

B-2: Mr. Rietow noted recent awards received by the Emergency Planning Programs of the
ARPC from the North FL Medical Reserve Corps and the National Association of Development
Organizations (NADO). He stated that further information about these awards had been

included in the Board Package beginning on page 35.

B-3: Janice Watson briefly reviewed the Revolving Loan Fund report beginning on page 41 of
the Board Package and noted that the new loan to Freda and Julian Harris of Kid’s First
Academy in Quincy had been closed on 11/25/15.

L.

B-4: Mr. Rietow introduced Kwentin Eastberg to the Board, explaining that Mr. Eastberg began
his employment with the ARPC on January 7" and had assumed the Transportation
Disadvantaged (TD) Coordinator duties formerly held by recently retired ARPC employee,
Vanita Anderson. Mr. Rietow explained that Mr. Eastberg had been tasked with expanding the
duties of the TD position to include many other services to the ARPC local governments in the
area of Transportation Planning. Chairman Merritt welcomed Mr. Eastberg to the ARPC staff.

B-5: Mr. Rietow reported that Joe Crozier, former FSU Dept. of Urban and Regional Planning
Intern and Associate Planner, had accepted full-time employment with the ARPC also beginning
on January 7. Mr. Rietow noted that Mr. Crozier’s expertise and experience was in the area of
Environmental Planning and that he had been assigned the lead on both the ARPC Small
Quantity Hazardous Waste Generator Program and the HMEP Planning Project. He explained
that Mr. Crozier was also working with Ms. Watson on developing an expanded role for the
ARPC on the coordination and administration duties of the Riparian County Stakeholder
Coalition. Chairman Merritt also welcomed Mr. Crozier and the Board congratulated Mr.
Rietow on the quality team he continued to build in order to carry out the mission and

purposes of the ARPC.

C._New Markets Tax Credit Program: Mr. Rietow reported that confirmation had been received
from the Community Development Financial Institutions (CDFI) Fund that the ARPC’s
application for the New Markets Tax Credit Program had been received. He noted that the
actual award of any successful applications may not be announced until late summer 2016.

D. FL Regional Councils Association (FRCA) Report: Mr. Rietow reported that the FRCA
Intergovernmental Affairs Director, Martha Lord had resigned effective Dec. 11, 2015. He
explained that during the interim period while FRCA was re-visiting the position and respective
duties, he had offered the services of the ARPC to handle a scaled down version of the tasks,
which would be billed to FRCA monthly at cost. Mr. Rietow explained that for the period of
time at least through the end of the 2016 Legislative Session, FRCA had accepted the offer and
the FRCA tasks had been assigned to Ms. Imbler with support as needed from Ms. Watson.

Mr. Rietow reported that the FRCA Policy Board had met in Tallahassee the previous day and
the ARPC had been represented at the meeting by Woody Stewart and Lisa Miller. He noted
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that at the June FRCA Policy Board meeting the general consensus was not to pursue a State
Appropriation from the 2016 Legislature. However, at the meeting yesterday the issue had
been debated again at length and it was finally decided that it was too late to pursue any
funding for 2016, but the new consensus was to actively solicit a legislative appropriation for
Florida’s RPCs in 2017. Mr. Rietow stated that the FRCA Policy Board had appointed a Path
Forward Sub-Committee, which included ARPC Board Member Lisa Miller, to brainstorm on
ideas to improve the services now provided by the RPCs, make them more relevant and to do a
better job at marketing the good work already being accomplished by the RPCs. He also
reported that FRCA had issued a RFP for the rebranding, remarketing and update of the FRCA
website, which should be awarded and work completed within the next few months. He noted
that he would keep the Board informed as the project progressed. Mr. Rietow reminded the
Board that the December 2015 FRCA Newsletter had been included in the Board Package on

page 57.

E. Florida National Scenic Trails Update: Mr. Rietow reported on recent meetings with the FL
Greenways and Trails Foundation, the NW FL Water Management District and the FL Dept. of
Economic Opportunity (DEO) in reference to existing gaps in the FL National Scenic Trail located
in the Apalachee Region. He also explained that there was a potential leading role for the ARPC
in the planning process to establish a Chattahoochee to Bristol (C2B) Trail. The C2B Trail could
potentially eliminate one of the major gaps in the Florida Trail as well as bring many eco-
tourism economic development opportunities to Calhoun, Liberty and Gadsden Counties. Mr.
Rietow reported that ARPC staff would be submitting a Technical Assistance Regional Grant
Application to the DEO for the funding necessary to develop a feasibility study for the Bristol to

Chattahoochee Trail.

Item 7: Council Attorney’s Report

Council Attorney Ed Blanton reported that there were no legal issues or litigation to report on
at this time.

item 8: Board Member Reports / Local & Regional Issues Discussion

Chairman Merritt questioned the continued absence of the Jackson County’s designated
County-Elected Board Member. Mr. Rietow stated that he had spoken with the Jackson County
Commission Chairman, former ARPC Board Member Ken Stephens, and Mr. Stephens had
agreed to research the matter and would make another appointment if necessary to assure
that Jackson County had active representation on the ARPC Board.

Brenda Holt briefly reviewed for the Board the status on the Supreme Court Case to determine
if slot machines would be allowed at the Creek Entertainment Facility in Gretna. She reported
on her meetings with the operators of the Creek Entertainment Facilities near Montgomery,
Alabama and reviewed the tremendous economic potential, specifically the creation of 800
new jobs that the completion of the fully operational facility as proposed would bring to
Gadsden County as well as the other counties in the Apalachee Region. Ms. Holt also briefed
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the Board on the recently issued agricultural permits to nurseries in Gadsden County for the
production and harvesting of medical marijuana. She explained that the County had never
regulated this type of industry before and the major hurdle the County faced was how to make
sure adequate ad valorem taxes were collected. Ms. Holt encouraged the Board to be prepared
for this type of industry before it comes to their respective counties and to give careful
consideration to regulation decisions before the industry is established, instead of after the fact

as Gadsden County has been forced to do.

Chairman Merritt asked if any other counties had received letters requesting right-of-entry
from Exxon. After polling the Board it was determined that no other counties represented at
the meeting had received these letters. Mr. Merritt noted that Exxon’s existing right-of-entry
claim had lapsed over 10 years ago and he urged the Board to be on the lookout for these type

letters which more than likely would be forthcoming.

Item 9: Ex-Officio Member Reports / Public Comment

Virgie Bowen of FL Dept. of Transportation (FDOT) introduced to the Board FDOT Staff Member
Suzanne Lex, attending the meeting on behalf of FDOT Secretary District 3, Tommy Barfield.
Ms. Lex commended the ARPC on its efforts to enhance its partnership with the Capital
Regional Transportation Planning Agency (CRTPA) and noted that the CRTPA should begin
construction of the Capital City to the Sea - Coastal Trail during FY 16/17.

Charles Harp of the FL Dept. of Environmental Protection (FDEP) reported that he was working
on putting together the 2016 Brownfields workshop and would be announcing the final details
on the event in the near future. Mr. Harp encouraged the Board to submit ideas and
suggestions to him for future workshops to educate and inform the local governments of the
Region on funding opportunities available through the FDEP.

Christina Coger of the NW FL Water Management District (NWFWMD) announced that
NWFWMD grants had been awarded to several local governments in the Apalachee Region
including: City of Port St. Joe, City of Bristol, Calhoun County, City of Monticello, City of
Sopchoppy, and the Town of Malone. She encouraged the Board to contact her about future
funding opportunities through the NWFWMD. Mr. Rietow asked Ms. Coger to forward him the
notices of future NWFWMD funding opportunities and he agreed to forward the information to

the ARPC Board.

Mr. Rietow stated that several ARPC Board members continued to have local government
meetings that conflicted with the regular ARPC Board meeting date of the 4 Thursday of the
month. He stated that he had discussed the matter with the specific Board members and had
suggested the 3" Thursday which would not conflict with their local government schedules.
Mr. Rietow reported that he had invited Chris Doolin of the Small County Coalition to give a

Legislative Report at the next meeting.
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A motion was made by Tony Justice to move the regular meeting date of the ARPC to the 3™
Thursday of the month. The motion was seconded by Brenda Holt. A vote was taken and the

motion carried unanimously.

Chairman Merritt asked for any further public comments and there were none. He announced
that the next ARPC Board meeting would be held on March 17, 2016 at 10:30 am ET, in the
same location. Chairman Merritt thanked the Board for their attendance and directed staff to
follow up with the Board members absent from today’s meeting to encourage their attendance

at the next meeting.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 12:30 pm.

APPROVED BY THE APALACHEE REGIONAL PLANNING COUNCIL, MEETING IN REGULAR SESSION
ON MARCH 31, 2016.

SIGNED: ATTEST:

Randy Merritt Chris Rietow
Chairman Executive Director

ARPC Minutes
January 28, 2016
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APALACHEE REGIONAL PLANNING COUNCIL FY 2015 / 2016 BUDGET - As Amended 1/28/16

INCOME/REVENUES:
EDA Planning Grant 15/16
EDA Planning Grant 14/15
Revolving Loan Fund - Admin
EDA Regional Score Card
Jefferson County - CDBG
Misc. Small ED Contracts

FDACS - Rapid Response Team
FDACS - Animal Safety Planner
FDEM - Hazards Analyses
FDEM - HMEP Planning

FDEM - HMEP Training 15/16
FDEM - HMEP Training 14/15
FDEM - LEPC Support Staff
FDOH - N FL MRC Admin
GOMA - Franklin Resilience
Jackson County LMS

Small Quantity Generator Insp.
SFRPC - Climate Change Project
Misc. Smalt EM Contracts

ARPC County Dues

FL Regional Councils Association
City of Port St. Joe - CDBG

RCSC - Admin

TCC - Wakulla Enviro. Institute
Misc. Small TA Contracts

CTD - Transportation Disadvantaged
TOTAL INCOME/REVENUES

EXPENSES:
Accounting
Advertising
Audit
Board Meeting Expenses
Contingency
Consultants (Contract Required)
Dues (FRCA, NADO, SERD})
Equipment Lease - Copiers
Fringe Benefits
Insurance (Work Comp, Liability)
IT Tech Support
Legal
Licenses (REMI)
Miscellaneous
Office Supplies
Postage
Rent
Salaries
Subscriptions & Publications
Telephone
Travel

TOTAL EXPENSES:

63,000
15,750
25,000
10,000
8,000
1,000

45,000
58,000
22,500
24,000
38,400
12,000
48,000
26,000
17,000

6,500
40,000
10,000

2,500
68,000
40,000

8,000
10,000
15,000

2,500

96,000

Income Sub-Total by Category

Economic
122,750 Development 17.5%

Emergency

349,900 Planning 49.0%

Technical
143,500 Assistance 20.0%

Transportation
96,000 Planning 13.5%

712,150

1,000
600
30,000
2,000
24,250
41,500
17,300
12,500
92,000
7,700
2,400
6,000
9,000
1,000
2,400
2,900
36,500
396,800
300
6,000
20,000

712,150
11

712,150 100.0%

4 Randy Merritt
ARPC Chairman



AlTACHMENI ~B”
RESOLUTION No. 16 -02

A RESOLUTION OF THE APALACHEE REGIONAL PLANNING COUNCIL (ARPC)
IN SUPPORT OF THE APALACHICOLA-CHATTAHOOCHEE-FLINT-STAKEHOLDERS’ (ACFS)
SUSTAINABLE WATER MANAGEMENT PLAN (SWMP) FOR THE
APALACHICOLA CHATTAHOOCHEE FLINT (ACF) BASIN.

WHEREAS, the ACFS, have considered, approved and published a SWMP for the ACF watershed, and;

WHEREAS, the ACFS has expended years of effort and significant private funds to understand the flow
regimes, environmental and ecological factors, hydropower requirements, recreational and
navigational needs and other stakeholder considerations, and;

WHEREAS, the fifty-six diverse members of the ACFS Governing Board has approved by consensus vote
a SWMP that considers and respects the needs of all of the stakeholders, and;

WHEREAS, the SWMP contains specific recommendations for consideration by the US Army Corps of
Engineers (USACE) in the update to its Water Control Manual for the ACF basin, and;

WHEREAS, the public comment period is currently underway, and;

WHEREAS, these recommendations will substantially improve the management of the waters in the
ACF basin in both flood and draught conditions;

WHEREAS, the USACE Environmental Impact Statement did not but should, give equal consideration to
the authorized fish and wildlife conservation purpose as to other authorized purposes, which
includes consideration of the Apalachicola River, Floodplain and Bay as part of the Fish and Wildlife

Conservation authorized purpose;

And WHEREAS, the ARPC finds that these recommendations to the USACE will benefit not only the six
riparian counties in Florida, but will bring benefit to all stakeholders and users of the public waters

in the ACF basin:

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT HEREBY RESOLVED THAT:
1. The ARPC finds the recommendations of the ACFS to be well considered and appropriate for
further study by the USACE.
2. The ACFS’s SWMP will benefit the update process of the USACE Water Control Manual.
3. The incorporation of the Recommendations of the ACFS SWMP will benefit future citizens of
the entire ACF basin from its origins in North Georgia to Apalachicola Bay.

4. The Apalachee Regional Planning Council recommends the review team of the US Army
Corps of Engineers’ Mobile District should seriously consider the Recommendations
contained in the Apalachicola-Chattahoochee-Flint-Stakeholders’ Sustainable Water
Management Plan for the Apalachicola Chattahoochee Flint Basin.

Approved by unanimous vote of the Apalachee Regional Planning Council meeting in regular session on
the 28™ day of January, 2016.

= o Ol

4(andy Merritt . ARPC Chairman Chris Rietow, ARPC Executive Director

12



From the Desk of Major Shawn Wood

Law Enforcement Bureau Chief

RE: 2016 Rural County Summit

The 2016 Rural County Summit will feature some of the most traumatic and
overwhelming events that have occurred in US History, each receiving worldwide and

national attention.

The presenters you will hear during the 3-day Summit were tasked with some of the
toughest missions, forcing them to be prepared for the gravity of their decisions and
facing the scrutiny of the world. They will discuss the creativity in dealing with their
judgment calls all the while the whole world was watching with an ever critical eye,

demonstrating true leadership.

This year | will ask you to look deep within yourself to come with an open mind and
heart to hear these leaders recount their stories. On Tuesday night, there will be an
event where the Mother Emanuel Church will discuss the relationship between the

church community and law enforcement.

We are anticipating that the Summit will fill up quickly. It will be on a first come, first
serve basis, with preference being given to Law Enforcement Command Staff.

We look forward to seeing you in April. If you have any questions, please feel free to
contact me at 850-519-4295 or via email at shawnw @tds.net.

Major Shawn Wood

13
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RURAL COUNTY SUMMIT

BUILDING MUTUAL UNDERSTANDING & FOSTERING TRUST BETWEEN
LAW ENFORCEMENT AND THE COMMUNITY THEY SERVE

April 5-7, 2016

8am-5pm
Florida Public Safety Institute

215 Academy Drive
Havana, Florida

Guest Speakers:
Sanford Chief Cecil E. Smith

Capt. Anthony Raimondo
Ferguson Capt. Ron Johnson
Baltimore LTC Melvin Russell
Charleston Sheriff Al Cannon Jr.

Reverend Dr. Betty Clark
Los Angeles Sgt. Hector Guzman

Sgt. Lugman Watkins
Boston Reverend Jeffrey Brown

Bobby Bowden, Former Football Coach of Florida State University
Director Ronald Davis, U.S. Dept. of Justice Community Oriented Policing Services
Director Thomas Battles, Department of Justice Community Relations Services

Hosted by:
Gadsden County Sheriff’s Office
United States Attorney’s Office — Northern District of Florida
Florida Division of Emergency Management
Gadsden County Board Of County Commissioners
North Florida Regional Domestic Security Task Force
Registration:

Lral




AGENDA ITEM 6

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR REPORT - Chris Rietow

The following items will be reported and discussed with the Board:

A.

B.

*Financial Report: On the following pages are the following financial reports.

Staff Reports: Detailed staff reports are included in the Board Package. Council staff will
be available for questions.

ARPC Executive Committee Update: Brief summary of the March 22, 2016 Executive
Committee Meeting. Draft meeting minutes are included on the following pages.

Florida Regional Councils Association (FRCA): Update on staff attendance at FRCA
meetings. FRCA January and February Newsletters are included on the following pages.

2015 ARPC Goals Evaluation: Evaluation of the 2015 ARPC goals as well as a discussion on
proposed goals for 2016. Materials can be found on the following pages.

ACTION NEEDED

Motion to accept Financial Reports for the periods ending
January 31, 2016 and February 29, 2016.
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Apalachee Regional Planning Council

Bal. 12/31/15

Bal. 9/30/15

Budget Report as of 1/31/16 1,121.87 1,814.96
LINE-ITEM FY 15/16 January FY-To-Date Budget

General Revenue Budget 2016 asof 1/31/16 Balance
EDA Planning Grant 15/16 63,000 15,750.00 31,500.00 31,500.00
EDA Planning Grant 14/15 15,750 15,750.00 -
Revolving Loan Fund - Admin 25,000 3,000.00 6,000.00 19,000.00
EDA Regional Score Card 10,000 - . 10,000.00
Jefferson County - CDBG 8,000 S 8,000.00
Misc. Small ED Contracts 1,000 S 1,000.00
FDACS - Rapid Response Team 45,000 & S 45,000.00
FDACS - Animal Safety Planner 58,000 - 15,659.67 42,340.33
FDEM - Hazards Analyses 22,500 . & 22,500.00
FDEM - HMEP Planning 24,000 & & 24,000.00
FDEM - HMEP Training 15/16 38,400 - 8,560.00 29,840.00
FDEM - HMEP Training 14/15 12,000 12,286.43 (286.43)
FDEM - LEPC Support Staff 48,000 - :12,000.00 36,000.00
FDOH - N FL MRC Admin 26,000 - 7,825.00 18,175.00
GOMA - Franklin Resilience 17,000 17,000.00 -
Jackson County LMS 6,500 & 6,500.00
Small Quantity Generator Insp. 40,000 & & 40,000.00
SFRPC - Climate Change Project 10,000 - = 10,000.00
Misc. Small EM Contracts 2,500 = 2,500.00
ARPC County Dues 68,000 11,380.50 28,483.00 39,517.00
FRCA - Admin 40,000 - 1,500.00 38,500.00
City of Port St. Joe - CDBG 8,000 S - 8,000.00
RCSC - Admin 10,000 = S 10,000.00
TCC - Wakulla Enviro. Institute 15,000 5,000.00 5,000.00 10,000.00
Misc. Small TA Contracts 2,500 S 2,500.00
CTD - Transportation Disadvantaged 96,000 25,677.20 58,467.28 37,532.72

TOTAL REVENUE 712,150 60,807.70 220,031.38 492,118.62
General Expenses
Accounting 1,000 12.00 48.00 952.00
Advertising 600 - 153.26 446.74
Audit 30,000 3,000.00 9,000.00 21,000.00
Board Meeting Expenses 2,000 685.45 1,267.36 732.64
Contingency 24,250 2 g 24,250.00
Consultants (HMEP Training) 41,500 | 600.00 9,136.60 32,363.40
Dues (FRCA, NADO, SERDI) 17,300 800.00 8,567.25 8,732.75
Equipment Lease - Copiers 12,500 1,761.24 4,310.36 8,189.64
Fringe Benefits 92,000 6,688.25 27,141.12 64,858.88
Insurance (Work Comp, Liability) 7,700 2,190.50 4,381.00 3,319.00
IT Tech Support 2,400 179.98 581.62 1,818.38
Legal 6,000 500.00 2,000.00 4,000.00
Licenses (REMi} 9,000 - 4,500.00 4,500.00
Miscellaneous 1,000 123.98 396.86 603.14
Office Supplies 2,400 103.23 849.28 1,550.72
Postage 2,900 - 961.00 1,939.00
Rent 36,500 3,039.75 12,159.00 24,341.00
Salaries 396,800 31,809.08 119,321.50 277,478.50
Subscriptions & Publications 300 52.00 86.65 213.35
Telephone & Internet 6,000 510.30 2,024.17 3,975.83
Travel 20,000 1,439.23 6,526.73 13,473.27

TOTAL EXPENSES 712,150 53,494.99 213,411.76 498,738.24

Bal. 1/31/16 8,434.58 8,434.58 Bal. 1/31/16
Regions Bank Balance 1/31/16 8,434.58
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